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CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Good afternoon and
welcome to the weekly meeting of the Board of Police
Commission. It's a great afternoon and we're going to
move forward in a timely manner. Seeing as though that
we have commissioners in place, I am Commissioner
Willie Bell, your Chair. And sitting to my immediate
right is our Past -- Immediate Past Chair, Lisa Carter.
And to my left is the Vice-Chair, Ricardo Moore. And
I'd like to sort of break the tradition of the Board
Secretary doing roll call.

I would like to conduct a roll call of the
Board. If you'll be so kind to indulge me at the next
meeting in the community, you'll be introducing
yourself. So, to my far left is Commissioner
Richard Shelby and next to him is Commissioner
Reginald Crawford and we have Commissioner Burton
absent at this time. Commissioner Eva Dewaelsche is
excused. Then we have Commissioner Betty Brooks to my
far -- to my right. And to my far right is
Commissioner Derrick Sanders. And those are the
Commissioners present at this time. So, also,

Bishop -- Commissioner Bishop Edgar Vann is excused.
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We have two excused absent and we'll see, in terms of
attendance of the others that I did not call, at this
time.

And if Commissioner Shelby would be so kind
for opening prayer, we would appreciate it.

COMMISSIONER SHELBY: Let us pray.

Heavenly father, as we gather today, we pause
first to thank you for your grace and mercy. We thank
you for today's gathering and ask that your presence be
applied. Allow brotherly love to gather while we're
together as we go forth handling the business before
us. This, we pray.

Jesus name, all say "amen".

THE COMMISSIONERS: Amen.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioner Shelby. And
joining us, representing the Chief of Police, would be
Assistant Chief Steven Dolunt. Good to see you.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Again.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Once again.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Once again.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Morning to afternoon.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: It's been a long
day.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir. Yes, sir. But

it's been a rewarding day.
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ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Yes.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I'm going to ask our
Board Secretary, Gregory Hicks, to introduce the staff
and any others at this time.

BOARD SECRETARY GREGORY HICKS: Sure. Thank
you, Commissioner. And Commissioner, for the record,
you do have a gquorum.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir. Thank you.

BOARD SECRETARY GREGORY HICKS: Gail Oxendine
is over here in the middle here. Ms. Drake is not
here. But representing Ms. Drake is Anthony Cromwell.
And Anthony is going to introduce the other
investigators.

MR. CROMWELL: From the Office of Chief
Investigator, I'm Anthony Cromwell, Supervising
Investigator. Also from the Office of the Chief
Investigator, we have Senior Investigator
Melanie White.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you. Any other
introduction that we need to make at this time?

I see Dr. Diver representing Councilman
George Cushinberry and a distinguished Dr. Divers who
had been one of the outstanding DPS counselors for
many, many years. And, prior to that, he was probably

a teacher. But he's one of those people that we all
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need to know.

Any others who need to introduce --

How about some of the young ladies that are
sitting to my left in front of me, Madam Secretary?

Ms. Butler, would you introduce yourself.

MS. BUTLER: I'm Fredia Hill Butler from the
2nd Precinct for the Community Relations Council.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Okay.

MS. PANNELL: Sharon Pannell, 2nd Precinct,
Detroit Police's Academy.

MS. WILSON: Francis Wilson, 2nd Precinct.

THE CHAIRPERSON: Thank you. We don't have a
full house, we are sort of family this afternoon. So,
as we flow, we would be kind --

BOARD SECRETARY GREGORY HICKS: Commissioner,
in addition to that -- and I was neglected,

Linda Bernard, of course, the Board Secretary, and
Robert Brown is also here. And we have a court
reporter, Mrs. Storm.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you, sir. I'm
looking right at you. And Commissioner Willie Burton
is joining us shortly after he get through with all the
formalities.

MS. PANNELL: He got to speak to everybody.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: At this time, I will pass
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the Board to approve the agenda for this evening -- T
mean afternoon meeting, July the 7th.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: So move.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Support.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: It's been properly moved
and supported. Discussion?

Those in favor, "aye".

THE COMMISSIONERS: Aye.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Those opposed?

Motion carry.

The next item of business will be approval of
the minutes from Thursday, June the 16 and June the
23rd.

Chair would entertain a motion for these two
dates, June the 16th and June the 23rd, as far as the
minutes.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Support for both dates.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Supported.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: It's been properly moved
and supported for both dates.

Those in favor, "aye".

THE COMMISSIONERS: Aye.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Those opposed?

Motion carry.

Okay. We're going to postpone the meeting
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minutes approval of June the 30th until the next
meeting. Thank you.

The next item of business would be my report.
I just want to share a couple items with you. So we've
been spending time talking about our duty and
responsibility. I just want to highlight Police Chief
Magazine, which is an edition from 7-7-2016, it talked
about the issue of whether some form of citizen review
is appropriate, may have incentive on the public
viewpoint.

Three fourths of the largest cities in the
United States have established some sort of citizen law
enforcement review. These actions represent de facto
public finding that civilian oversight is an
appropriate response to the problem of law enforcement
malpractice. And that somewhat came out of the service
this morning, which we will talk about a little bit
later.

But, when we talk about civilian -- civilian
oversight, law enforcement movement in the United
States expanding, evolving across this country,
community members are calling for independent oversight
and a voice in policing.

In increased numbers, police chiefs share and

government officials are recognizing that an oversight
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is not about bad cops, about good government.
One more point. Usually, political
appointees, Commissions are generally -- we can say

"appointees" or "elected", also, since we have that
here in Detroit. Commissions are generally selected by
mayors, elected City Council or County Supervisors.

A challenge presented by the Board and
Commission for an oversight is that there are usually
no standards for appointments of members or elected
members of the oversight body. They often have a wide
array of skills, analytic ability.

An incumbent on the staff and the agents to
insure that board members receive training regarding
the authority, police practice, investigative procedure
and activities involving their position as well as an
ample documentation and information on which to base
their decision.

I think that's crucial as we move forward and
recognizing that we approve the reorganization of the
Board, in terms of giving the Secretary authorities to
review our practice and our policy and then
overwrite -- oversight, in terms of the role that we
play in this day and age.

So there's a whole lot of information out

there. I think that we should really take advantage of
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what's available and pursue the training and MCOLE's
coming up this year. I think it's sort of crucial that
it's going to be somewhat timely because they deal with
issues that we are facing with right here.

There have been two high-profile shootings
just in the last 24 hours. And, with the cameras and
the video live-screening, it's there, it's present. So
you can debate it one way or the other, it's in the
public immediately. So people form opinions in
reference to police conduct, whether it be good or bad.
They don't have to wait. They see with their own eyes
what has transpired. And we can analyze it but it go
back to Rodney King, in terms of that incident in LA
that set the tone, what you see is what the jury --
what they might witness, what they might bring forward
might be totally different.

But at least, if we're in that realm of
high-profile police inaction, it is real, this is not
TV, this is in realtime. Thank you.

Next item of business would be the HR monthly
report from our Director Gail Oxendine.

Good to see this afternoon.

MS. OXENDINE: Good to see you, too, sir.

Good afternoon, Board.

THE COMMISSIONERS: Good afternoon.
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MS. OXENDINE: You should have your packets
in front of you. This is for the period of June 2016.
We currently have a total of 2,301 sworn personnel, 481
civilians for a total of 2,777. We have a total
vacancies of 348; 261 sworn, 82 civilians.

With respect to our sworn recruiting, now
that we have ended the fiscal year, the numbers that
you have in this report are your final numbers for
recruiting with respect to fiscal 2015-'16.

We have a total of 3,460 applicants, we
currently have 433 that are either awaiting MCOLE
scores or we are waiting for them to take the
examination that we provide. We have 84 currently in
process. Of that 3,460, we had 1,652 that lacked
interest in follow-up, 655 that were temporarily
disqualified, 636 that were permanently disqualified
and we hired a total of 215 officers within the last 12
months.

With respect to the MCOLE testing, during the
month of June we had 89 that were scheduled for
written, 75 for physical agility. Of that number, we
had 55 that passed the written and 43 that passed the
physical agility.

New hires for the month of June, we hired 28

sworn new recruits, they started on Wednesday of last
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week, on June 29th. We hired ten civilians, two police
assistants and four restructuring civilians.

You'll see, as we go forward in the new
fiscal year, that base civilians and restructured
civilians are now one number so I'll be reporting it
that way in the future. With a total of 44 new hires.

Flipping to Page 2, I think it was
Commissioner Vann that requested that I provide you
with monthly information with respect to residency. So
that's a new item in your report this month.

Currently, we have -- in terms of sworn
personnel, we have 623 that are Detroit residents,
1,678 that are non-Detroit residents. With respect to
civilians, 290 are Detroit residents, 191 are not.

The new hires that we did in June, seven
civilians are Detroiters, four sworn are Detroiters.
And note that those Numbers 7 and 4 are inclusive of
the chart above.

Our student internship program -- this is a
really lively committee group that we have. You know,
some of the commissioners are coming to mentor and
speak with the students on next Wednesday, I believe it
is. And I think you will agree that this is a very
spirited group. We have 31. And, of that 31, we

already have eight who have applied to be police
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officers. They're very interested in getting on board
with DPD so we appreciate your mentorship and
assistance with helping them on next Wednesday.

The program will conclude on August the 10th
with a coffee and cake graduation ceremony and I'll
provide you with a little update on that next month so
that you can plan to attend, if you'd like to. With
respect to attrition, June was a very high month for
attrition; 23 sworn, 14 civilian, one police assistant,
two restructured civilians, which is kind of high
for -- for the month of June, a little high.

With respect to leave of absence and
restricted duty, I have the different numbers here.
Seeing a little bit of a downtick from LA, just
slightly. Restricted duty has kind of leveled off, at
this point. And, in terms of special projects, there's
nothing to report in the special projects this month.
And that concludes my report. And, at this time, I'll
take your questions.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioners, questions
or concerns?

COMMISSIONER SHELBY: Yeah. Through the
Chair, when you say someone is permanently
disqualified, does that mean they don't meet up to

MCOLE standards or what do you mean by permanently
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disqualified?

MS. OXENDINE: What you indicated is correct.
They have some permanent situation that cannot be
corrected. So an example of that would be a felony
record.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Director of special
projects?

MS. OXENDINE: Yes.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Can you give some
examples of special projects that your office might
have?

MS. OXENDINE: Yes. So we did the FMLA
audit; that was a special project. We also looked at
the restricted duty process with respect to the ADA
requirements of the interactive process with -- which
Manga Lamar reported on last month, when she came
before you in Police Medical. So those are examples of
some of the special projects. Or, like, the sworn
lieutenant and sergeant promotional exam; that,
clearly, is a special project.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: TIf someone wanted to
join the Detroit Police Department, what would be the
methodology to use to contact you and your staff?

MS. OXENDINE: Okay. So the best way is to

come dressed in professional dress to Pubic Safety
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Headquarters at 1301 Third Street. And, when you enter
the lobby area, just indicate that you're here to apply
to be a police officer. You should come between the
hours of 8:30 and 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: And starting salary?

MS. OXENDINE: Starting salary is $36,000
without any college education.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Two percent additional for if
you have 60 credits or more.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioners.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: I have a -- oh, I'm
sorry. I just wanted to let the Commissioners know
that I have been putting in place groups of people so
that we might recruit. And the first -- well, not the
first meeting. The first one was at Sacred Heart
Church in Eastern Market where Father Thomas ran the
announcement of recruiting police women and men, two
Sundays in a row, he also talked about it.

Yesterday, there was a meeting with
Dr. Curtis Ivory at Wayne Community College that I put
together with -- now, some of the names I cannot

pronounce. But, along with Lieutenant Gardener, we met
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with District Chief of Police Darrick Muhammed, he's at
Wayne County Community College, and we met with

Captain -- and I'm not going to try to pronounce his
name.

COMMISSIONER CARTER: Lavotic (sp).

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Lavotic. We met with
them. We put a program together where all five
campuses will be involved, the Criminal Justice
Department in recruiting. To me, this is very crucial.
We always talking about we need police. Well, let's
have fine police. And so, rather than just come and
sit on the Board, I thought let me get busy and let me
see what I could do with recruiting. So, if anyone has
any organizations, community church that you would like
for Lieutenant Gardener to go in, please let us know.

And I apologize because I had asked that you
come, our Secretary, but Dr. Ivory was on his way out
of town and he called me a couple of days before and
said, "I'd rather than meet with you before I leave,
than after I get back." So thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Thank you, ma'am. I really
appreciate your help. We're very excited about the
partnership with WC3. If it had not been for your
involvement, we would not have got that enroll, as we

have, specifically with the restructured recruiting
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that Dr. Ivory is proposing. So thank you so much for
that and I'm just so grateful.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: I just wanted to add
one other thing. 1I've been talking with Bob Warfield.
I did not realize that his organizations, My Brother's
Keepers, they are elementary and high school. So I
need to know if we should do it with high schools
because he's willing to meet and set up a partnership.

MS. OXENDINE: I would say high schools would
be absolutely appropriate.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Thank you, ma'am.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir. Through
the Chair.

Yes, ma'am, Director, the one thing you might
tell Commissioner Brooks is she's not going to get
paid. She's trying to make that $250 per recruit. I'm
still looking for a check. No, I'm just teasing here.
What is the racial makeup of -- you have a class
graduating tomorrow?

MS. OXENDINE: Tomorrow, yes, sSir.

COMMISSIONER CRAWEFORD: Yes, ma'am. Do you
have the numbers, in terms of the racial makeup, male,
female?

MS. OXENDINE: ©No, I don't have that
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information with me right now. Because the makeup has
changed because we've had some that have dropped out.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, ma'am.

MS. OXENDINE: So I don't have that readily
available but I can get that for you.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, ma'am. Thank
you. Also, to what's the number for tomorrow, how
many --

MS. OXENDINE: I believe the number's 21, I
believe, is the number.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, ma'am. All
right. Thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Uh-huh.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioners, any other
comments?

COMMISSTIONER BURTON: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Yes. Question. So,
for basically two weeks from now, which will be the
20th, you'll have the information for 2014, 2015 and
'16 in relations to the number of officers that was
hired by the department that separated within a one
year -- within the first year?

MS. OXENDINE: Yes, sir. You requested that

information. As I indicated, I will provide it to you
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in two weeks.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Thank you. In
addition, a follow-up question, through the Chair, if I
may, also, I'd like to know, for 2015 and also for 'lé,
do you -- I'd like to know the numbers of office -- T
mean, not officers but the number of -- of individuals
that applied for DPD to become officers that failed
their second evaluation. And, also, when the last time
any changes was made to the idea.

MS. OXENDINE: So I'm not clear on the

question about any changes. Any changes with respect

to?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Modified.

MS. OXENDINE: Modified?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: You know, have any
changes been made. Have we been using the same format

for whatever length of period of time?

MS. OXENDINE: Yes, we have.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: And that length of
period of time is?

MS. OXENDINE: I don't know.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Okay.

MS. OXENDINE: 1I'll have to find that out.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioners, any other
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comments?

Director Gail, thank you for your informed
report and thorough, as always. And continue to do
good work.

MS. OXENDINE: Thank you, sir.

CHAIR WILLTIE BELL: And I want to say to
Commissioner Brooks that, as Chair, I'm going to take a
liberty to appoint an ad hoc committee that you're
going to Chair and it's called Recruiting. And T
assume that we have consent of the Board that you have
already taken initiative --

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Yes, I did.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: -- that you already
claimed yourself. We're just going to make it official
that you be our recruiting coordinator for the Board of
Police Commission. So thank you for your work. Thank
you for your insight and taking the initiative. And
that's what's encouraging about a Commission. Once
they see something, they're going to grab ahold of it.

And Dr. Gail is smiling on that type of
approach. That would lead you -- I mean it enhances
your Jjob.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Absolutely, sir.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Thank you.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Thank you.
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CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Uh-huh.

We have another special person that's joined
us from State Senator Coleman A. Young, II.

Introduce yourself, sir, please.

MR. JOHNSON: How is everybody doing?
Kenneth Johnson, District Manager for
Senator Coleman Young.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Thank you for your
attendance.

And the next item would be the Chief of
Police report, via A.C. Chief.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay. Thank you.
So a few things. Obviously, today, we had the funeral
for Kevin -- Sergeant Miller and the Chief brought him
to the Kypathnisea (ph). He was 50th on the list. He
had done this prior. Patrick Hill, I believe, may have
been Sergeant, I'm not a hundred percent sure, someone
else. He done it. He made him a Lieutenant. And we
will give him a badge encased in acrylic, whatever it
be because it is a police badge. He was given his same
numbers as Sergeant as S$S93, it's now L0O193. So his
service was today. We had to leave a little early
because two officers got in car accidents at Rosa Parks
and Davison. I believe they were struck by an

individual. Went to the hospital. One has a gash in
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his forehead. The other one, you know, pretty banged
up. So they'll be out for a couple days and they'll
come back. At the time, I don't know who's at fault.

That's two things.

I don't know if you mentioned this: But
George Anthony's father passed away. Do you guys know
that?

THE COMMISSIONERS: Yes.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: We didn't mention. But
you can --

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Oh.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: That's all right. It's
in our package, though.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: No, I didn't know if
you told the public.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: ©No, you can share that
with the public.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I don't have it. I
just brought it up.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay. Thank you.
We'll —-

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: And then class --
graduating class tomorrow. Oh, fireworks went off

pretty much without a hitch. However, I said this last
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year, I'm still disappointed with the attendance we
have out there and disappointed about the fact that we
have so much open lands on the river that we don't
utilize for viewing. I think it should -- if I had
enough manpower, we should be able to open it up a
little bit more. Meaning, for the Uniroyal Plant -- I
know it's prior been condemned -- to the Riverside
Park, there's just a lot of vacant land that people
could use to enjoy the fireworks. I -- you know, and
maybe, just maybe, that would stop some of the
overcrowding downtown in Hart Plaza. So that was one
thing. But, all in all, that was fairly safe
fireworks.

Also, DP did respond to the gas explosion in
Melvindale and helped them evacuate over a thousand
people. 1Initially, we thought it was the Marathon 0il
and we didn't know if it was just a gas explosion or,
God forbid, a terrorist attack. But we were out there
and I believe we had eleven cars helping evacuate. And
it went off, more or less, without a hitch.

And then to the stats. Our response time
went up a little bit last year -- last week, up to 16
minutes. I think we had kind of a shortage of people
because we had people at River Days. We had a couple

concerts plus the fireworks. So that could have caused
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the increase. Plus, with the fireworks, everybody was
calling because clowns were blowing off fireworks and

they don't know if it's a gun or fireworks. So people
don't get that there's a 10:00 curfew or that if it's

dry, don't go blow off fireworks.

Also our homicides, as of today, went down
three, which is down two percent. Our nonfatal
shootings are down 41, which is down eight percent.
So, overall, we're down -- it says 44 so I guess for
shootings. Some of those homicides were stab --
stabbing victims.

Robberies are down 16 percent and carjackings
down 39 percent. The carjackings, knock on wood, have
been going down. I realize sometimes people don't
report a robbery, sometimes they don't report a
shooting because they're the one, you know, robbing
somebody and they get shot. But, as a rule, these are
pretty accurate stats.

And, with that, I will take any questions.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioners, question
or concerns?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Through the Chair, a
question for the Chief. I don't expect you to have the
numbers in front of you at this point, but I was

wondering a question for next week, possibly. Is it
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possible we can get the numbers of how many vehicles
was towed away during fireworks?

And the second question would be a follow-up,
would be possibly for next year for Detroiters,
residents of Detroit, if we could have certain streets,
as far as, I guess, relaxed parking for those that are
coming downtown.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I don't have the
total number of vehicles towed but I can get that for
you. Also, since you brought up the fireworks again,
you know, we have Jefferson under control and we shut
it down. Actually, not only did we shut down the
expressway at 6:00, because it's such a small turn, T
believe we shut it down until 8:30.

My problem with relaxed parking on certain
streets is that we have such a large amount of people
leaving at one time, we try to keep the streets open
because they take -- they take them over and just walk
in the street because they don't have a police officer
to stand on the corners or in Hart Plaza.

I, myself, grabbed two Oakland County Mounted
and walked into Greektown and had to clear Greektown.
It was just the three of us because there were so many
people out there. One thing -- and I -- I want to

bring it up but I don't so I'm going to anyway.
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So there's this group of people that are very
nice people, I think, they appear to be very
nonviolent. And they like to show off what they have,
which are bikes, they're cyclists, and they come down
in mass, about a hundred of them, they always wait
until the last minute. They used to go to Belle Isle
so they could cross the bridge. Because they're
notorious for going over the bridge and stopping, which
we can't have.

So now they come down Jefferson, wait until
the last minute and show up and then I'm chasing them
around. So then they go to the expressway and come up
because MSP's there also. So I'm thinking, as opposed
to relaxed parking, it happened in Greektown, too, on
the weekend, I'm going to see if I can get some kind of
ordinance to see if I can keep bicyclists off of
Jefferson after a certain time and, actually, on the
weekend, in Greektown.

I think -- I've seen in Greektown they want
to put tables on the street and make it like a plaza.
And that's great but you can't have bicycles running
around. And, again, these people are nonviolent and
they like their stuff. My problem is people are going
to get hurt. And I know you want to show off your bike

and I appreciate that. When people, especially people
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not from downtown or whatever, and they get all
frazzled, they start making lefts and rights and
someone's going to get hurt.

And I know it's not a very popular thing
because I want people to enjoy downtown but I want them
to come in and out safely and I just thought I'd throw
that out there kind of.

Like the Slow Roll, it used to be really --
and now it's gotten so big that the neighborhood's
getting really upset. And, unfortunately, a lot of
people in the Slow Roll aren't exactly from the
neighborhoods they're going through. So, anyway, I'll
probably catch some flak for that but that's what I do.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir? I'm sorry. Go
ahead.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Thank you. I'm glad
you mentioned about Slow Roll, too, because, you know,
a lot of my contentions are reaching out to you about
how they're taking up the streets and, you know, it's
great to see, you know, cyclists out there, you know --
you know, enjoying themselves but we also want to make
sure that they, you know, applaud to -- you know, obey
by the law as well. So we do have bike lanes and

things of that nature.
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So my question would be, with cyclists, would
they be ticketed for not being in the lanes, for taking
up the streets or what are we --

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: As far as the
Slow Roll, it's my understanding that they are
paying -- they're being sponsored and they are paying
for secondary employment. We do have officers out
there. And, again, I think it's a great idea.

However, but it's my neighborhood. T
don't -- maybe once in a while have some people coming
down but you kind of block the street and it's become
more of a party than the Slow Roll. I think the
intentions are great. I think the people are running
it great. I think they're doing their best. But I
think some of the people that come down think it's more
like a rolling party and I don't know if it would be
allowed in other outside jurisdictions, quite frankly.
I -- again, anything that helps Detroit, I'm for.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I think the Vice-Chair
was going to speak.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I'm sorry.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: A question or
clarification. Thank you, Mr. Chair. But, when you

start -- when you spoke about the ordinance, we're
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talking about the mass amounts of bikes or are we
talking about individual bikes?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: No. If you come
down on your bike and you're not causing a problem, I
don't have a problem with you at all. When you come
down with a hundred something people and they do it
every year, now we're talking about safety. And
everyone said, "Well, you know, we're not armed."”
They're not. "We're not violent." No, you're not.

But I'm looking at what's happening overseas.
And, when you get a group of people, it only takes one
idiot to kill a lot of people. And I'm not saying the
people on the bikes are the ones that would cause the
problem. But, if I'm looking, I'm thinking that's a
soft target. There's a hundred people on bikes,
nonviolent. To me, to me as a terrorist or whatever,
that's my target. And people don't get that.

You're going to get me excited, Ricardo.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: I always do.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I get so upset with
people not seeing what's going to happen here. The
reason there were so many people out there for the
thing in Melvindale -- because I rolled out of bed,
when I heard the explosion and I called. And I went

down and I didn't know what I had because I thought,
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God forbid, it's a terrorist attack.

I left my house. My wife said, "Where are
you going?" I said, "I don't know." I had no idea
where I was going or doing. I got down there and
Melvindale was totally overwhelmed, they had three
people working.

So I take it seriously. The Chief takes it
seriously. The whole fireworks thing we take
seriously. I want you to have a good time but it's
coming. And I think citizens have to understand that
this isn't the same country we were 50 years ago and we
were kind of -- that much at the scale. 1It's every day
they're locking people up for getting ready to go for
ISO and stuff and I -- it's going to happen.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: I hear your passion.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I'm sorry?

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Just one follow-up
question.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Do the bicyclists have
to be licensed here in the City of Detroit?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: They're supposed to
be.

CHATIR WILLIE BELL: No.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Oh, we don't?
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COMMISSIONER MOORE: Do we have something on
the books?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I would think so.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Okay.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: But, again, if a
hundred comes out, I can't pull an officer away to
write a ticket for that because then I'm not watching
the crowd. It's a Catch-22. And I'm an avid
bicyclist; everyone knows that. But I'm also avid
about no one getting hurt.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioner Sanders.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: I'd like to know,
Chief, if you're going to make an ordinance, would you
bring it in front of this Board?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Oh, I'd have to get
input from everyone, it's not just me.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: And you'll have to go
through City Council?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Yeah, no one's going
to listen to me. I mean, I got to get -- well, some
people, I mean. I mean, I'd have to get everyone's
input because I'm not a lawyer and I'd take --

UNIDENTIFIED WOMAN: We don't create
ordinances.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Oh, you showed up.
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Okay. I got to be quiet. My attorney's here.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Through the Chair, I
just wanted to make sure I understand what he's saying.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Right. Council make
ordinances.

So Commissioner Carter?

COMMISSIONER CARTER: Through the Chair, I
just wanted to comment about the explosion that shook
my house and woke me at 3:00 in the morning on that
day, and many of the neighbors. So, after the
explosion, then the phone starts ringing, both the
house phone and the cell phone, with panicked
neighbors, trying to figure out what was going on.

Last month, at the community meeting, we did
speak about the evacuation plan.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: And Number 4, yes,
ma'am.

COMMISSIONER CARTER: Yes. So where are we
with that Homeland Security, are we scheduling?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I was under the
impression Kincaid came here and gave you a
presentation.

Oh, okay. I thought he had done that. I
hadn't been to the last couple meetings. I can get on

that. I was under the impression that he was coming
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here to -- did he at least give you the plan?

COMMISSIONER CARTER: No.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: He was going to come back
and he was going to also speak to Commissioner Carter
because she raised a red flag on that issue.

COMMISSIONER CARTER: And the explosion was
the prime time to -- we need this. We need it now.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Well, I rolled out,
that's exactly why. But I thought he had spoken. I
will call him personally. I hadn't been to the last
two meetings. I was under the impression he came.

CHATIR WILLIE BELL: No.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay. I'm sorry.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, Commissioner
Crawford?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir, through the
Chair. Yes, Chief, as a matter of fact, I was at that
meeting and I missed -- subsequently missed another
meeting because I was out of town. I thought that he
had come before us. And, as I stated at the meeting,
raising the issue with Commissioner Carter is I don't
reside in Southwest Detroit but it is of concern. And
we had been talking about this for over a year, in
terms of an evacuation plan.

And I was at the meeting when Mr. Kincaid
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came and he said he would come back to talk about an
evacuation plan for southwest Detroit and I did go on
the record to state, God forbid, that there is a fire.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Sure.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And that was two
weeks prior to the fire.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Could you put them
on for next week and I'll call him?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: We can schedule -- he
was sincere about coming back.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I agree.

COMMISSIONER CRAWEORD: I mean, maybe he's
busy or whatever, I don't know.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: We're all busy but
you guys wants him in front of you so he'll be here.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: You know, Southwest
Detroit needs that evac plan.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I agree.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And I talk about
Marathon. But, as so be it, what happened with this
particular fire, you know, individuals intoxicated and
driving and hit a gas main. So --

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Do you want him --
do you want me to call him for next week?

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I would request --
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ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Or him to call you?

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: I would suggest he call
Commissioner Carter and speak to her. I mean, concern
would have been we've been addressing this issue for
over --

COMMISSIONER CARTER: Three years.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: -- two years -- three
years now. And, if he would communicate, then we can
schedule a meeting thereafter. But we don't want him
to just show up not prepared for the issue.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: That's not a
problem. So sorry. I was under the impression --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: No problem. It's not
your —-- he was here. We asked him to come back.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Call you directly,
ma'am?

COMMISSIONER CARTER: Yes, sir.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir. Go ahead.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: As a follow-up, too,
I mean, the bikers, the cyclists, so to speak, Monday
night 11:30, I saw some of the same -- well, a crowd in
Greektown 11:30 p.m. at night on bikes. I understand
what you're talking about. It's -- well, yeah.

Well --
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ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I know.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: -- city Council does
the ordinances, of course.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Yeah.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: So that would have to
come through them. But I just want to be mindful, too.
And you talked about, you know, someone hitting a group
of bicyclists. It already happened in Michigan, there
were a number of people killed.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Was there?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir. Kalamazoo,
just a few weeks back, several weeks ago. So there's
something to think about and be mindful of.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Thank you, sir.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yeah. Also, on the
issue of the homicide section, if someone could come
before us -- and I talked to Captain Slappy about this
and I went on record a couple weeks ago about this
issue pertaining to a young man who was falsely
imprisoned for eight years.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Sanford?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Sanford, yes,
Davontae Sanford. And the department there responded,
they e-mailed me a copy of the custodial questioning,

in terms of the manual, in terms of how we interview,
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interrogate juvenile holds and people -- and whether or
not we're doing videotaping of suspects we interview.

And, as I stated at that time on record, this
is no longer the same department it was after the
consent decree and everything's in place that this
should never occur again.

And I might add, I was e-mailed a copy and I
did, forwarded the e-mail to all the other
commissioners, in terms of the Detroit Police Manual.
And the effective date or updated, I guess, one might
say manual on that particular issue of custodial
questioning is August the 7th, 2014. So it is new, it
is current, it's been updated since the consent decree.
And we do have things in place now that, perhaps, we
didn't before. Or one might say some individuals acted
outside of policy. That's putting it nicely.

And, like I said, it's just so that -- it's
an educational piece, not only for us as commissioners,
if we have any questions but, also, for the community
and the public.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: So you want him to
come back in front of the Board?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir. Just, if
the Commissioners have any questions, if I have any

questions about the policy.
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ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Who do I contact to
set up a date?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Contact the Board
Secretary.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay. Got it.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: So, I mean, like,

they can do, like, a presentation as to what homicide

does.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Oh, okay, a
presentation?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yeah, presentation.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yeah. Because that's
what -- and I just think it's so necessary, too, to

convey to the public that things are done differently
now.

ASSISTANT CHIEFEF DOLUNT: I agree.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And, of course, this
didn't occur under the current Police Chief or this
administration.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: That's how you lose
faith in the department, if you don't think it's
changed. I agree with you.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir.

Absolutely.
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COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Commissioner?

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: This is a different
question. Can you let me know or let our attorney know
the procedure when they -- a company comes on board,
say, a company owed an apartment building, and ask for
help to rule out peoples that is selling drugs in their
establishment? Because I have went over to the
precinct on Chene and Mack and I asked an officer about
the procedure and I connected him with the person
that's now managing this building, which is on Chene at
the Lafayette Towers. And the results that I got back
from them, it didn't sound right.

And so I'm here to ask you, what is the
procedure if a management of a company asking for help
to rule out peoples that is dealing drugs in their
business?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: You will talk to the
Commander. I'll talk to the Commander and have him
contact you directly and you can be put in contact with
his manager. Either they call us, we try to go there
and give them a hand. I don't know this person at all,
what you're talking about. Some people do that and
don't follow through and say, "We can do that, you have

to do this" or they don't follow through on a
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complaint. Some people do. I think we've had great
success in Number 7 on East Jefferson. I think we've

had new management come in and we've gotten rid of some
of the undesirables --

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Excuse me. This is as
to East Jefferson?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: No. I'm saying we
had great success there because the management took it
seriously. Sometimes you have management that we have
to do this, and they don't or you have sometimes
Commanders that say, "We'll take care of it" and they
don't. So we have to work together.

So I'm going to have Commander Williams who I
think is a very good Commander. I will contact you
directly. And I'll wait to talk to you after this. I
have this individual's number I had once contacted him
directly. We can send our cottage -- you know we can
do a lot of things. But if they blew you off, I'm not
happy about that at all.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: I'm not either.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: You shouldn't be.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: That's why I asked the
question.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Okay. I can talk to

you or he can call you, whatever works for you.
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COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Thank you.

Attorney Bernard.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Attorney Bernard.

MS. BERNARD: Linda Bernard, attorney to the
Board. In response to your question, Commissioner
Sanders, the -- first of all, Lafayette Towers has a
large management company and they are very familiar
with the eviction orders.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Well, it's not
Lafayette Towers.

MS. BERNARD: Okay. I thought it was.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: I don't want to say
the name on the air.

MS. BERNARD: Okay, that's fine. But any
property owner has the right to go into 36th District
Court and, literally, on 24 hours' notice, request an
emergency eviction for a person who is either causing a
problem within the facility that threatens the health,
safety or well-being of others or who's dealing drugs.
You can get an immediate eviction order literally
within maybe 36 hours and have a bailiff then serve
that person, have them evicted, with or without the
police.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Okay.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you,
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MS. BERNARD: You're welcome.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I have one question for

you —-—- a concern, really.

message, Teletype 16059,

I see an administrative

Revision of -- Revision to the

Department Standard regarding uniform and appearance.

And, to be read, it's seven consecutive days of roll

call. 1Is that a policy change?

Is that a policy issue?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: You know, I --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: It states here that

it's -- and my -- it states, "policy" -- you know, it

states from the Chief about policy. Can I accelerate

maybe that Deputy Chief Washington might want to

respond to my concern.

Is that a policy matter?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: I trust you.

MS. WASHINGTON:

Celia Washington.

Through the Chair, I am familiar with the

policy with the Teletype.

I'd like an opportunity to

research it a little further.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay. You know where I'm

going with this.
MS. WASHINGTON:

you're going.

COURT REPORTERS & VIDEO
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CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay.

MS. WASHINGTON: Right. And, along those
same lines, I need to talk to you and to the Vice-Chair
about policy review --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes.

MS. WASHINGTON: -- as far as the Board of
Police Commissioners is going.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am. And I'd like
to include the Board Secretary.

MS. WASHINGTON: Absolutely.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay. We can have that
discussion; I'll just leave it at that.

MS. WASHINGTON: Absolutely. And in very
short order.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am. Thank you.
Thank you. And I just want to commend Chief Craig and
all the executives and all the rank and files in 11th
Precinct for an outstanding celebration of the life of
Sergeant Kevin Miller. It was just a tremendous
service this morning.

And Commissioner Crawford was there,
Commissioner Sanders and Commissioner Brooks in
attendance. And it was just really a great service and
I thought that token -- not really a token. I mean,

the promoting him to the rank of Lieutenant, I think
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that was really uplifting to the entire setting there.
And I was uplifted, you know.

And I had an opportunity that I spoke to
Kevin and Karen early on in their career and we had
some interaction. So he went on to have a great
career. And I think he was really a community
activist, spoke sourly.

And the Chief, he was quite clear in
reference -- I'm going to miss his voice on the radio
and -- but he's -- I know when we was at the 11lth
Precinct, he reported out on behalf for now Commander
Leach. And I think that was really rather unique for a
Sergeant to come before reporting out on behalf of a
Commander. So that was my last formal interaction.

But I always listen to his comments and I'm
knowing the family, so God speed, and perhaps we have a
prayer, you know, for him at the service, just great.
And that the Governor even ordered half mast for the
flag so this is a day of celebration for a soldier
that's gone home to be with the Lord.

I just want to commend the Department, in
terms of the whole setting. It was just really
fantastic. I'm glad that the Board showed up and
participated. So thank you for that type of

interaction.
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And I assume that officer's okay that was
injured in the accident?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: He had a round of
stitches and he was pretty banged up.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: But, yeah.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay. Thank you for not
only putting up with Chief Washington and the HR, if we
move on to Standing Committee reports.

I'm in the final steps of reviewing the
committees and getting that finalized in the next week
or so. I don't see any drastic change but there would
be some changes since we -- I'm rotating off of the
Committee. And the former chair is rotating on the
Committee. And there's a couple issues we'd like to
tweak it, so we get that worked out, in terms of a
committee. So -- but I'm glad that our Commissioner
Brooks is ad hoc Committee Chair working on that
recruiting because that's crucial. On the --

Yes, sir? Sorry.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Excuse me. Through
the Chair, yes, sir, on their standing committee --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: -- reporting. I

don't know, I have a request since I sit on the Citizen
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Complaint Committee from --

Mr. Anglessey?

MR. ANGLESSEY: Yes, sir.

BOARD SECRETARY GREGORY HICKS: If you want
to step up.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Just in the absence
of Chief Drake, if you could, I guess, coordinate this
with Attorney Washington and before the coordinated --
it also is with Commander Sims of Internal Affairs.

Before I received the e-mail back and the
information was -- it deals in the realm of
accountability and an officer has a number of
complaints. Ray Mosley Berry had a number of citizen
complaints that, to me, as I stated before, there's a
red flag -- or there is a red flag, obviously, just
reviewing this information, that -- in the area of
accountability, that something has been done to
address, you know, one might say these complaints that
have been founded or sustained.

MR. CROMWELL: Okay. Anthony Cromwell,
Supervising Investigator for the Office of the Chief
Investigator. Complaints from citizens are
investigated by our office. And, when officers have
multiple complaints, The Office of Chief Investigator

generates a monthly report that goes to the
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administration of the Police Department.

In addition to that, it's my understanding
that the police department has a management awareness
system that will trigger at certain levels when
officers achieve a certain number of complaints and
that there is a review process at the supervisory
level. 1If there's something more detailed that you
want us to get into?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: No, sir.

MR. CROMWELL: But there is a practice in
place.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir. I
understand everything you just said.

MR. CROMWELL: Okay.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: What I am asking for
is just some -- the results. What's been done? That's
all. What's been done? And they'll -- Chief Drake
coordinated it before with the Commander of Internal
Affairs.

MR. CROMWELL: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And, also, I think
they work with the Attorney Washington. That's all.
Just to make sure that you know something's been done.
And they were good about getting the information back

to me and I was satisfied with the result of the other
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officer.

MR. CROMWELL: Okay. For this particular
officer?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir, for this
particular officer.

MR. CROMWELL: I understand.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Thank you very much.

MR. CROMWELL: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Vice-Chair Moore.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Yes, sir, Mr. Chair. So
that name is already on your board plate, then?

MR. CROMWELL: (Nods head.)

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Under New Business,
before we get to the resolution for Sergeant
Kevin Miller, I just want to modify our agenda format.
I'd like to include to make sure that we have specific
items for the Board Secretary to address it -- I mean
speak to the Board, there should be an agenda item. At
some point in time, we can try to structure that. I
think that something should be standard procedure, that
we allow official role for the Board's Secretary to
speak to the Board in any manner, you know, he feels
appropriate or decline, you know. But it should be on

our format that we try to agree and I'll sit down with
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the Board Secretaries to see what's appropriate and
Vice-Chair, we can work that in that format. Looking
at that, I think we had that past discussion. But he
or she has a major role to address the Board Secretary
duty and responsibility.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Mr. Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Are you saying put
him on the agenda? Because he's always —-- he's always
on the agenda.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: He's always on the agenda
but we're going to have it in black and white.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir, he can
speak anytime he --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: We'll have it in black
and white and we have no discrepancy.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: I'll welcome the
input.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER CRAWEFORD: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Vice-Chair Moore?

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Yes, sir. It was
mentioned earlier about our former Board Secretary's
father, George Anthony. His father's name is also

George Anthony, George Anthony, Senior. And the
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arrangements are as follows: Visitation is today from
9:00 a.m. until 9:00 p.m. at James H. Cole Funeral Home
that's located at 16100 Schaefer Highway --

16100 Schaefer Highway, Detroit, Michigan 48235. And
the telephone number's (313) 835-3997. (313) 835-3997.
The service will be held tomorrow. The family hour
will be held at 10:30 and the services will be at
11:00, that's July 8th tomorrow. And location is All
Saints Episcopal Church, 3837 West Seven Mile Road,
3837 West Seven Mile Road, Detroit, Michigan.

Interment will be at Roseland Park Cemetery,

29001 Woodward Avenue in Berkley, Michigan.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you, sir. And any
other New Business? I assume we —-—- wWe NOwW On oOur new
business on the resolution. That would be Commissioner
Crawford for Sergeant Miller.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir. Thank you.
Board Resolution honoring Sergeant Kevin D. Miller,
preposterous.

Whereas Kevin D. Miller was appointed to the
Detroit Police Department on February the 9th, 1987.
Upon graduating from the Metropolitan Police Academy,
Officer Miller began his career at the 6th Precinct.

And whereas Officer Miller dutifully served
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in Law Department, Executive Protection Division, 11lth
Precinct, the 8th Precinct. Officer Miller was
promoted to the rank of Sergeant on March the 21st,
1997 and reassigned to the 8th Precinct.

Sergeant Miller was also assigned to the
Tactical Service Section, back to the 8th Precinct,
Recruiting Unit, Northwest -- Northeastern District,
Office of the Chief of Police and the 7th Precinct.

On Wednesday, June the 29th, 2016, after 29
years of service, Sergeant Kevin D. Miller, Badge S193
died during mandatory training while sharpening his
skills at the Rouge Range. And whereas during his law
enforcement career, Sergeant Miller was a deserving
reciprocant (sic) of two chief unit awards, a major
city -—— I'm sorry, a major league baseball all-star
recognition award, the -- the Rosa Parks Funeral
Recognition award and the Supe -- and the Superbowl 40
Recognition Award and numerous letters of accommodation
from citizens and superiors.

And whereas Sergeant Miller, retired from
Detroit Police Department, the citizens of Detroit and
his neighboring community for 29 years. His
professionalism commitment to public service integrity
and dedication were accredited to the Detroit Police

Department. He trained and mentored numerous officers
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and contributed greatly to the development of many
inept professional law enforcement personnel to date.
He was a community activist and was highly respected by
the citizens from whom he served as the constant
professional.

Now, there be for -- be it -- be it resolved
that Detroit Police Commissioners, speaking for the
citizens of Detroit and the Detroit Police Department,
award this resolution ostramensly (ph) in recognition
of Sergeant Kevin Miller, 29 years of dedicated and
diligent public service. His professionalism,
integrity and standard of commitment to the City of
Detroit and the citizens merit a highest reward. We
solute you, Sergeant Kevin D. Miller, for a job well
done.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: When we was at the
funeral, I thought his ranking was changed.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: He is.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Yes, sir.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Lieutenant.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Lieutenant.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Sergeant Kevin D. Miller.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Okay.
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CHAIR WILLIE BELL: So, if that's the part of
the resolution, then we are approving that --

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Okay.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: -- rank promotion, as
stipulated by the Chief of Police.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: And we participated at
the ceremony service. So the Chair will entertain a
motion at this time.

COMMISSIONER SHELBY: So moved.

COMMISSIONER SANDERS: SO move.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Been properly moved and
supported. Discussion?

Those in favor?

THE COMMISSIONERS: Aye.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Those opposed?

Motion carries.

Thank you. Did it vice versa but we got
there.

Okay. 01ld Business.

Announcement: On Thursday, July the 14th, at
6:30 p.m., 10th Precinct, St. Steven AME Church at
6000 John E. Hunter Drive, Detroit, Michigan would be
our next community -- that's Thursday, July the 14th at

6:30 p.m. at 10th Precinct.
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COMMISSIONER BURTON: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: I have an announcement.
On July 28th, I'm looking to acknowledge five Detroit
good neighbors or block club leaders from District 5 as
doing an outstanding job here in the City so I'll be
acknowledging them on the 28th.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you. The next
Board community meeting in August would be August 11lth
at 6:30 p.m. in the 5th Precinct, location to be
determined.

At this time, we're going to entertain oral
communication from the audience. I would ask that you
come forward to the mic. If you cannot stand, you can
please have a seat in the first row. But please come
forward at this time, all speakers who wanted to speak.

MS. PARNELL: Good afternoon, Sharon Parnell.
I just wanted to remind you that our picnic is
Wednesday, the 13th, at Belle Isle, Shelter 8. And
if -- you're welcome to come from the Detroit Police
Citizen's Academy. Thank you.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Would you repeat that,
please?

MS. PARNELL: The picnic is July the 13th at

Belle Isle, Shelter 8, 12:00 is lunch and it's free.
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CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you. Thank you.
Thank you.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Through the Chair, I
noticed that when you called up the citizens, most of
them were from the 2nd Precinct, District 7.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I didn't recognize that,
District 7. Let the record reflect --

MS. PARNELL: District 7, 2nd Precinct.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am?

MS. SMITH: Ready?

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am.

MS. SMITH: Good afternoon.

Chief, you're looking mighty spiffy there in
the white. Good afternoon. 1I'll give you the good
news first. I was glad, Commissioner Burton, you made
that announcement because George called me today.

MR. BROWN: Miss Smith.

MS. SMITH: Oh, Bernice Smith -- I'm sorry --

political activist. He had called me that day to tell

me, yes.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Mr. Moore.

MS. SMITH: Oh, I'm sorry. Burton, I thought
I -- Moore.

All right. Good afternoon to the
Commissioners. In case you didn't know where the
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church was located, it's in the Detroit university
area, right off of Livernois. Yeah. So -- and he's
thankful that you're thinking about him. I talked with
Day Ken.

Anyway, the Board, I was very upset -- I
didn't get a chance to come here last week. I was very
upset because of the meeting that you commissioners
had. It was well and good, first of all, but I feel as
though your TV crew should acknowledge whenever you're
going to have the officers to be promoted that the
audience would know who they are and would there be an
appearance on the screen, number one. Your swearing in
was halfway out and in the screen. Judge, he couldn't
even get in there until the last minute. That was
another thing that I felt as though -- that I felt as
though should be corrected. All right?

And, also, you can't hardly see any of you.
Reggie, you're about the lightest one there and you
Burton, so -- it's bad. And I can't see Sanders at all
over —-- and Mr. White over there. And I feel as though
you're paying for the exposure but you're not being
exposed. Also, you, too, I couldn't see you but I did
see the Chief, part of him, because of his complexion.

But the fact is you have to get your money's

worth and have your meetings to be profiled and not
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half of you right there. Okay. So that's another
thing I wanted to tell you.

Also, we all know what happened within the
last 24 hours in the surrounding cities and states. I
was looking at some of it last night on CNN. I just
want to give kudos to our police department. I love
them. TI'll fuss with them when they do wrong but the
fact is we have not engaged in any kind of brutality or
any killing in our city.

Last week I was told 53 died during 4th of
July. And you know where, in Chicago. But the fact is
we are under control here. We have a good police force
with the leader of our Police Chief. And I just want
to let the citizens know that we have a lot to be
thankful for here in the City of Detroit. We do have
our crime, true enough, but it's not including our
police department against us. And I Jjust want the
public to know and the people who know me know that I
am crazy about my police department and I will give
them all the kudos in the world and cooperation.

And I just wanted to tell them to keep up the
good work and, from now on, please let us know who is
being promoted so we can be able to see who they are.
Only thing I heard part of them in the back, their

names, we didn't know who it was or anything. All
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right? So tell the Chief that for me.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: All right. Yes,
ma'am, I will.

MS. SMITH: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you.

Yes, sir, Commissioner Crawford?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Through the Chair,
Ms. Smith, I believe it was 54 that were shot in
Chicago. I don't think it was 54 that died.

MS. SMITH: Pardon?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Fifty-four shot.

MS. SMITH: Oh, but it was in the 50s.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And, also, too, I
don't think our unit that does video for -- I think
it's Comcast, I don't think they're -- what you're
saying is they're not going to get an academy award
this year; is that what you're saying?

Is that what you're saying?

MS. SMITH: But you're paying, that's the
thing.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: No. And, with all
due respect, Mr. Chair, if one day we can have somebody
from the unit come up and just tell us about the
technical issues they may have with lighting, et cetera

and, you know, Jjust to tell us how the process is done
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one day. If they could just invite somebody in just
to -- you know, five minutes.

MS. SMITH: Right.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: And how this is all
set up and, you know, they may have difficulty with
lighting and et cetera, I understand.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Just to enlighten you --
thank you, Ms. Smith, for bringing that to our
attention. But that was one of the first items that
the Board Secretary, Mr. Hicks, brought to our
attention in reference to the immediate exposure. We
need to reexamine it so you're right on point. And
he's right on point. That's something that we'd be
looking at in terms of how we approach the whole
matter. So thank you.

Dr. Divers?

DR. DIVERS: Good afternoon. I'm
Arthur Divers. I'm the liaison for the Honorable
George Cushinberry in that physical chair on the City
Council.

About a month ago he -- I want to speak to an
issue, and you brought it up here, concerning bicycles
and Slow Rolls. This was on a Monday evening, about a
month ago and it was at -- I was on the Service Drive,

going north where Outer Drive crosses the Lodge
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Freeway. And there were literally hundreds, there had
been even larger than that, of bicyclists crossing that
very busy crossing. And I sat there for 30 minutes.
They had police cars there but they -- there were men,
women and children. But I do know -- I don't know what
the procedure is but I do know that, if you had an
emergency of any sort, there is no way they could cross
because they would cross a tight -- right behind each
other, you know, you couldn't get between them.

And I had some concerns about the safety and
especially in the emergency. Suppose the person had to
get home for an emergency or somehow to assist a family
member or others. There was no way they could get
through that. And I know that this issue has come up
but this is the first time I had faced this type of
situation. And I -- 30 minutes.

And it just so happened that I did not have
to get home at a certain time. But it was something
that ought to be looked at carefully and put a
procedure in place about -- I don't know if the group
was Slow Roll or what but this was a traumatic
situation and one I hope that will be corrected because
it was just too many -- too many people going across at
that and no way to stop them. And I want to bring it

to your attention and it's a community issue and --
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which affects the lives of a lot of people who are
coming home from their work or other interests.

I forgot to address you, Mr. Chairman, and
members of the Police Commission. It was Jjust an
oversight. And I wanted to get to the point of
presenting the idea first. So it wasn't out of
disrespect to you, again.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Thank you. Thank you
Dr. Divers.

And Commissioner Crawford.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes, sir.

Dr. Divers. And I do understand what you're saying.
It was a Slow Roll for them and a No Roll for you so
you had to wait. Numerous times, we've had even
Assistant Chief and Attorney Washington and we had
people from DPD try to address this issue, even the
secondary employment is a part of that. I don't know
if the solution is to add more people to the secondary
employment to accommodate the numbers, you know, being
at a thousand, a couple thousands. I think, sometime
Mayor has maybe it's 3,000 riding.

But I do know that it's supposedly every
Monday. That only on Monday they do the Slow Roll.
Perhaps we need to get somebody in here, back in here

from traffic enforcement to see if any changes can be
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made. But the number one issue, when this was brought
up and it still today is, if there is an emergency,
that we -- that the department and they assured us that
and I think they -- they will do that, it's to break
the Slow Roll so the emergency vehicles can get in and
out, 1if there's some sort of emergency in a
neighborhood. And that's what was one of the primary
issues with that.

I -- and I do understand, though, the -- by
it being so many, that people can get trapped at a stop
sign or something like that for 30 minutes. It was the
same way with the marathon, when they run, you know,
the marathon and a lot of other events downtown, too.
But -- yeah, yes, ma'am. It's just that I know the
event is a great event, probably, for the City. I
mean, they may think so, anyway. But, for the
residents, it may be some issues. I mean,
particularly, if you're trying to move about, I mean.

Because I could never get when it was
fireworks how, you know, people try to go home many
years ago. And some of these other officers used to
work and attest to this: How people would live on
Jefferson, around that area, and on Lafayette. And
often they would come up to the police officer who had

traffic and say, "I live right there. Can I go home?"
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And they keep sending them around the block for a whole
hour just because somebody wanted to drive 30 or 40
feet into their driveway, into their condominium or
something like that.

So maybe perhaps we'll have to, you know,
talk to the sponsors and those who are putting on the
Slow Roll about adding some more officers to the
secondary employment and look at the logistics of it,
in terms of some sort of emergency. You know, making
sure that there is a break, you know, in the Slow Roll
so that they can get vehicles in and out.

DR. DIVERS: Thank you. That would be very
helpful because there was no break.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Yes, sir?

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Just a point of order.
Next speaker is Commissioner Moore but I'm going to ask
Commissioner Burton --

Commissioner Burton, we are still in session,
please. Would you join us?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Sure.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Would you join us,

please.
COMMISSIONER BURTON: Taking care of --
CHAIR WILLIE BELL: 1It's inappropriate for
you -- we're conducting business and you're out there,
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it's just totally inappropriate, sir.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Would you pause until he
take a seat, please.

Thank you, sir.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: Going back to the Slow
Roll and Dr. Divers' question, not that we're trying to
make money off of the program, the Slow Roll. However,
I think if we vet them for bicycle licenses, that will
bring us some income to the city as well as try to
reduce those numbers. So I don't know if that's a part
of their collage to -- to vet them in their process of
being secondary employment officers. But I think that
we should look at the bicycle licenses to see if they
do have a license and, if not, they should be mandated
to get those licenses. And not, like I said, folks, to
generate the income for the city but that would be a
by-product of -- thank you Mr. Chair.

(Commissioner Burton left.)

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am?

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Mr. Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, ma'am?

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: If any of you read the
newspaper today, there's a picture of a person on a

bike on Woodward Avenue, talking about their tires

RISVl hansonreporting.com
COURT REPORTERS & VIDEO 3 1 3_567-8 1 00



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

7/7/2016

Page 66

going into the rails so they're already complaining
about the Q line. So something really has to be done,
not because there's so many of them, because I walk the
RiverWalk. There might be ten, fifteen. So there's
something out here with the bicycles so I'm glad that
something's going to be done about it.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Well, I think this issue
has been brought to our attention. A.C. Dolunt, you
know they're all aware of the issues and the ongoing
dialogue but it's a good issue to have. I mean, it's
great that people are riding bikes and coming to
Detroit and participating. So we'll deal with the
issues so it's realtime real Detroit now. Thank you.

Yes, sir?

MR. LAWSON: Hi, everyone just --

Isaiah Lawson. Let me just -- I put down a few notes
really quickly and I'm low on time so let me --

You're the Chief?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Assistant Chief.

MR. LAWSON: Assistant Chief. Okay. I used
to come frequently and I want to just commend you on
your temperament and your frustration mode with it --
no, I mean sincerely. I don't know what's happened. I
don't know, but you seem -- you seem like the drive is

there every time someone's come to you, even if they
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are combative, you've been excellent and I want to
encourage you to continue to do that because that's the
spirit that we need with an audience.

And I mean completely because, I mean, it was
constantly, it was almost combative. Like, you guys
would say something to him and it wasn't as if it was a
team but it was as if he was -- even as you might say
something about him now, you're taking it and you're
like. "All right. What can I do to make it better?"
All you're talking about and all you're looking at is
doing that and I thank you for that and I appreciate
that.

The second thing is about the Slow Roll.

That is also another thing about perspective. And
there's a huge thing we have to look at. You just
touched on it. I'm so sorry, President Bell or --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Chairman Bell.

MR. LAWSON: Chairman. That -- yes, Chairman
Bell. Chairperson. There we go, Chairman. The
Slow Roll, is it known for being violent or Jjust
being --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: (Shakes head.)

MR. LAWSON: Okay. I saw -- work with youth
programs. And I know children that, instead of being

on this block, instead of doing other things, they go
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to that and it's a way for them to -- it's exposure,
it's diversity, it's not violent. And, if anything, we
should look at ways to build that up, like you are.

But the last thing we need to do is start bringing in
extra officers to start looking at putting on cases.
Because, you know, these babies can't afford the bike
they're probably on, I'll be honest with you.

So we start growing and we're going to say,
if we make that a charge on it, that's more issues that
could come. I'm just looking at it from that
perspective. Because, if you have people that are
there that cannot afford to do that, this is a free way
for people to come, meet diverse people. I'm talking
about a roll of people talking to somebody on the east
side of Detroit who would never have talked to each
other, had they not come together about bicycles.

I'm not trying to say break the law, I'm not
trying to say anything like that. I'm just saying, in
developing that and building that that's all, as a
body. And that's it.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you, sir.

MR. LAWSON: That was all. Okay. I'm going
to keep running.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Through the Chair.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, sir?
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COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Mr. Lawson.

MR. LAWSON: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: When I talked about
additional police officers --

MR. LAWSON: Yes, sir?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: —-— that was not
talking about some sort of enforcement or anything like
that. Additional police officers -- and I was talking
about secondary employment, not officers who are on
duty, which there are some officers now secondary, you
know, assigned, making money as a second job, on
Slow Roll for the expansion of Slow Roll.

MR. LAWSON: Yes, sir, no, no, not ——- I'm
sorry. I must have misspoken. Not that at all.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Yes.

MR. LAWSON: That's excellent. They need to
get paid. They need as much --

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: No, no, no.

MR. LAWSON: No?

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: What I'm talking

about --

MR. LAWSON: Okay.

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: -- is the safety of
the -- and we use secondary employment. The Department

uses that so no officers are taken from the precinct.
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MR. LAWSON: I was talking about the bike

licenses.

70

COMMISSIONER CRAWFORD: Okay. I understand.

MR. LAWSON: That's what I was saying. I was

talking about it with my brother.

COMMISSIONER CRAWEFORD: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: I think we can --

MR. LAWSON: That's all.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: -- we can close this of
I think A.C. Dolunt is on top of it. We understand t
issue, it's about a safety issue, it's nothing to
detour whatever.

MR. LAWSON: I just wanted to encourage tha
that's all.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: We got it.

MR. LAWSON: Okay.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Take your rocks down.
got it.

MR. LAWSON: Thank you.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Through the Chair,
that's rude. We should allow the guy to speak.

MR. LAWSON: No, that's cool. I don't have
anything important to say. You're right.

MS. WASHINGTON: ©No, we appreciate that.

Celia Washington. And I just whispered in
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A.C. Dolunt's ear because he did talk to them last year
about the concerns about the red cups and whatever and
they were very, very cooperative. So, through the
Chief, I would like to request that we ask them to
come.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Okay.

MS. WASHINGTON: Some of the --

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: We could.

MS. WASHINGTON: And we could actually have
the officers who actually work that detail because they
actually explained to us how they do attempt to cut it
for traffic. And, I mean, I think that they need to
hear the concerns.

CHAIR WILLTE BELL: Okay.

MS. WASHINGTON: If that's acceptable.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: We can -- that would be
great.

MS. WASHINGTON: Thank you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you.

MS. WASHINGTON: And, as a follow-up to
that --

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes?
MS. WASHINGTON: -— I'd like to invite the
Board of Police Commissioners and the new Secretary to

join us on Saturday, July 9th. Because we are having a
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tour, the Tour Detroit Bike Roll, part of our fitness
initiative. Yes, I'm still waiting for my
commissioners to join in our fitness for duty
initiative and not if you know Commissioner Burton.

But we will be meeting on Saturday morning at Rivard
Plaza. I believe it's 9:00, 9:30, there's bike rentals
available, they're giving us a discount. And it is a
ten-mile ride but it's going to be through the
neighborhoods, the business district, it's going to be
up through -- up the river, through the businesses.

And some of the businesses are participating in
sponsoring some refreshments for us. So we invite you.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you. Thank you.
One final.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Count me in.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Okay. Outstanding. One
final announcement. I think it had been mentioned
casually. But we have a graduation class graduating
tomorrow at 11:00 at Ebenezer.

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Second Ebenezer.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Second Ebenezer. I want
to say Baptist but it's the Second Ebenezer Church.

MS. SMITH: Vann's church?

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Yes, on Six Mile and I

would say 75. Everybody know where it's at. At 11:00;
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is that right?

ASSISTANT CHIEF DOLUNT: Yes, sir.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: So we invite you to come
out and hopefully the Commission can make it. But we
know that some of the Commissioners will be attending
George Anthony's father funeral at the same time and
you heard that announcement.

So Director Gail-?

MS. OXENDINE: Yes. I just wanted to
respond. I had staff look up some information in
response to Commissioner Burton's question with respect
to the psyche exams. The written tool that we use has
been in existence for over 20 years. We have a variety
of doctors who's been with us some 20 years, two
months. And, with respect to the number of failures in
2015, we had 49 people fail the psyche exam, 2016 was
39. Okay?

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Through the Chair, a
question for HR Director Gail Oxendine.

Can you please send that to me and also the
commissioners an e-mail as well?

MS. OXENDINE: Sure.

COMMISSIONER BURTON: Thank you.

MS. OXENDINE: Um-hmm.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Thank you. If there's no
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other business, have a safe, safe weekend. And, 1f we
don't see you in some form tomorrow at the graduation
or at Mr. Anthony father's funeral, I will see you next
Thursday at the community meeting at 6:30 p.m.

And you have that information and hopefully
just be safe and continue to lift up Sergeant Miller's
family -- I mean Lieutenant Miller's family in your
prayers and also Mr. George Anthony, Senior's family in
your prayers as we heal. You know, it's always a loss
and no one is prepared for this type of ongoing but
it's the reality.

And thank you for your attendance. The Chair
will entertain a motion.

COMMISSIONER MOORE: So move.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Properly move.

COMMISSIONER BROOKS: Support.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: All in favor, "aye".

THE COMMISSIONERS: Aye.

CHAIR WILLIE BELL: Opposed?

Thank you.

(Meeting was concluded at 4:21 p.m.)

* * * *
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CERTTIFICATE

I, Mona Storm, do hereby certify that I have
recorded stenographically the proceedings had and
testimony taken in the meeting at the time and place
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